33

British Vice-Consulate, Caixa Postal 812, Vitória.

September 26, 1961.

Dear Sirs,

This is to inform you that Sr. Paulo Spurgeon De Paula is known to me personally. He is professor of English at the Instituto Brasil-Estados Unidos and the Faculdade de Filosofia, Ciencias e Letras. He is very interested in dramatics and has taken a course in the United States.

Sr. Paula, together with his wife who also teaches and takes an active part in the production of plays in English, are well known and liked in this city. They are a major force in keeping alive interest in spoken English and literature in general.

Yours sincerely,

Care.

The British Council, Av. Portugal 360, Urca, Rio de Janeiro. T.R.W. Carr, Vice-Consul.